
Hello. It’s already April. I can’t believe that new school year began in Japan while I am in 

Canada. It’s getting warm recently, and I realized that there are only 2 months left. 

 Spring break ended, and the final term began this month. For now, I can join the classes well 

and enjoy them. In math class, I’m studying derivatives. I picked it just for fun at first, but it got 

difficult. Of course, it’s getting more fun, too. In basketball class, I still can’t play well. I always 

try to join the game, but the game goes way too fast. Thanks to my kind friends, it’s always fun. 

 I’m enjoying the life in Canada, but there is one thing I regret this month. I decided to go to 

the barber to have my hair cut, and my hair got so ugly!! Well, it might have been my fault 

because I forgot to show example photos, and my order was unclear. Anyway, that made me so 

sad that time. (To be honest, right now, too.)  

The middle of April, I had the easter. At the event, I did egg hunting. My host mother hid a 

bunch of chocolate eggs in my house, then my host brother and I tried to find them. He was so 

much better than me to do it. After that, we enjoyed a big dinner. We had turkey, mushed 

potatoes, and so on. That was so fun.  
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